
Dear families,

Today we were visited by not one, but two authors!  Years 3, 4, 5
and 6 were entertained by Andy Stanton in the hall for an hour in
the morning.  Then 30 children from various year groups were
selected (based on their ability to follow the school code and
values every single day) to work with Kev F Sutherland.  Here is
what the children thought:
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This has been the best
day of my life!
Oliver CHe was so funny!  I 

couldn’t stop laughing!
Charlie S



Author visit

The children working with Kev F Sutherland had an amazing time - he drew caricatures
of each child.  They also worked with him to create some amazing comic strips.  Here is
something he drew as the children entered and were doing their own drawings!  

It was so much better
than I thought it would 
be!
Daniel G

I loved it!

Evelyn D

Andy Stanton

“He was so funny!”  I couldn’t stop laughing!”
Charlie S

“I really liked his talk!” Arthur K

“The kids want all of his books now!” Mrs Tate



Riding of scooters and bikes on site

Please can I remind all parents to ask their children not to ride or cycle their scooters
and bikes whilst on school grounds.  There are always lots of people about and some of
the riding and scooting I’ve seen is very dangerous and an accident waiting to happen.
I will remind children in Years 5 and 6 during assemblies and whilst on the gate in the
morning.  But please can children in lower year groups be reminded by their
accompaning adult.

Play equipment at the back of the school

Sorry for having a double moan but I really need to remind
parents that the play equipment at the back of school
should not be played on by ANY child either before school
or at the end of the day.  Queensgate will not be liable for
any accidents should they occur during these times when
children are not supervised by school staff.  As the
weather worsens the equipment will get slipperier so
please ensure that your children do not play on the
equipment.  Thank you for your support and
understanding in this matter.

Go Yellow for Mountbatten Hospice

Today, we supported Mountbatten ‘Go Yellow Day’, some children wore green to show
their support for World Mental Health Day too.  It was great to see so many children
make the effort as these two colours are not that common!  Thank you for sending in
donations, in total we raised £300.00



Interim Reports

You will find your child’s Autumn term report on Compass from Monday.  To save
money on printing costs and paper we have decided not to print out reports to give at
Parents/Carers evenings next week, instead they will be referred to in the meetings.
Please ensure you have looked at these reports before meeting the teacher so that you
fully aware of the targets / next steps.  If your child has a Pupil Passport, then the
report will be blank, but you will get a physical copy of the Passport at Parents/Carers
evening.  If you haven’t yet booked your slot please do so on Compass.

Waitrose Community Matters Donation Scheme

I am pleased to inform you that Queensgate Foundation 
Primary School has been chosen for Waitrose & Partners East 
Cowes Community Matters donation Scheme for 
October/November/December which started on Wednesday 
October 1st.

Waitrose are bringing back their green token scheme so customers can be part of the
donation process.  There will be three charities who will be sharing a total donation of
£3000 (£1,500 £1,000 and £500) depending on the total token amount each receives at
the end of December..

Please if you shop in Waitrose can you put a green token in Queensgate - it would be
amazing to receive the £1,500!

Important Safeguarding Notice: Children’s “Spy” Books

We want to make you aware of a recent issue affecting some popular children’s books
by Andrew Cope, including the Spy Dogs, Spy Cats, and Spy Pups series.
Some editions of these books include a printed web address at the back. This link used
to go to the author’s website, but the domain is no longer under his control. It has
since been taken over by another party and now leads to inappropriate adult content.
The publisher, Puffin, has paused sales and distribution of the books and is working
with schools, libraries, and retailers to remove copies from circulation. They have
stressed that the website has no connection to the author or publisher.

What this means for you:

If your child has any Spy Dog, Spy Cat or Spy Pups books at home, please check the
back for website links and make sure they do not try to visit the site.
It is safe for children to continue reading the stories themselves — the concern is
only with the outdated link.
We recommend talking with your child about the importance of
not following web addresses in books without checking with an
adult first.



Staffing News

It is with regret that Queensgate is to lose three long standing members of the staffing
team at Christmas.  Mrs Selle (School Business Manager), Mrs Debbie Purdue (School
Bursar) and Mrs Dawn Jacobs (Teaching Assistant) are all going to retire.  You may well
see an advert out for a combined Business Manager and Bursar role, we will not be
replacing Mrs Jacobs’ role - not only because by her own admission she is
“irreplaceable!” but because budget savings need to be made due to falling numbers on
roll.  



Out and About this week…

Our Year 2 Out and About children had a super time creating land art on the beach at
St Helen’s. The children were challenged to create a sculpture inspired by the story,
The Dot, by Peter Reynolds and artist, Jon Foreman. The children worked well in small
groups to discuss their ideas and work collaboratively together. 

On Tuesday afternoon, our Year 4 children visited Briddlesford Farm, as part of their
Geography topic on farming. The children learnt about how the farm is run, met the
calves, found out about the milking process and tasted some delicious Briddlesford
milk! In class, the children had created a list of questions to ask the farmers, which
they confidently asked throughout their visit. 

“We learnt about how they feed the cows, how they milk the cows and we got to meet
the calves.” Gracie-Mai

“We went to Briddlesford Farm. It’s a dairy farm. There were calves, some were only a
week old. If they were girls they will be used for milk and if they are boys then they’re
for meat.” Pippa 

“I learnt that cows have 4 stomachs and the calves only have hard gums. They kept
licking my trousers. Mostly I enjoyed seeing the calves. We tried some milk at the end-
it was really good!” Jesse

Queensgate Out & About



We had a slight change of plan on Wednesday due to the tides so our Year 3 Out and
About team walked up to the Longstone at Mottistone (in readiness for their next topic
on the Stone Age). The children loved their adventure and had fun exploring the
woodland, spotting fungi and learning about the Neolithic standing stone. 

“We went to the Longstone. It was there in the Neolithic times. I found two ladybirds on
our walk. We had a really good adventure. It was really fun!” Evelyn 

“It was a big stone that used to be a gate where they buried bodies. We saw lots of
mushrooms and we counted 61! Some of them were red and some were beige or white.”
Rosie 

On Wednesday afternoon, our 1CE Out and About group visited Borthwood Copse to
discuss their senses, spot signs of Autumn and create nature portraits. The children
enjoyed gathering leaves, acorns, chestnuts, moss and lichen to create silly faces. They
identified which trees are deciduous and which are evergreen, then listened to Autumn
themed stories in the copse. 

“We learnt about senses. We found autumn leaves and acorns and we made faces! I
really enjoyed it!” Tilly

Queensgate Out & About



Out and About next week…

Please can children wear their PE kits for Out and About (PE T-shirt, school sweatshirt,
navy joggers/leggings) and suitable trainers or wellies. As the weather can be a little
unpredictable, please send your child with a waterproof coat (and waterproof trousers
if they have them). Many thanks for your support.

Tuesday 14th October am
Year 2 (2JM) 
Beach Sculptures 
Clayton, Dylan, Jovi, Hunter, Coen, Elizabeth, Charlie, Molly, Niamh, Lyla-Rose, Theo
WF and Joshua W. 

Tuesday 14th October pm
Year 4 (4KG)
Briddlesford Farm
*Please note, it is compulsory for all children to wear wellies on the farm. We have a
limited number to lend out. Please let a member of staff know if your child needs to
borrow boots.
Poppy, Marleigh-Rose, Corey, Jimmy, Harry N, Jack P, Edward, Eli, Paisley T, Max, Arlo,
Clara, AJ and Logan. 

Wednesday 15th October am 
Year 3 (3AH)
Brook Beach
Ace, Arthur, Isabelle, Lenny, Matteo, Inara, Verbena, Holly, Sophie, Rosina, Nathan,
Sully, Luke and Raemarni 

Wednesday 15th October pm
Year 1 (1CE)
Borthwood Copse
Ethan, Rafferty, Zia, James, Alex, Oscar, Clover, Cece, Darcie, Rosie and Ada.

Queensgate Out & About
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Good News cards Recipients this week

RLM - Daisy, Archie

RJB - Monty, Ayla, Lilah

1CE - Cece

1SC - Finley S, Elliott C

2JM - Ezra, Jovi

3PT - Whole class

3AH - Matteo

4KG - Amelia-Lily, Deva-Mae, Pippa

4MW - Lexi, Paisley, Figgy, Charlie, Seb, William

5RA - Ellie, Daisy, Mia, Callum, Adeline, Esmae, Archie, Max, Bayley (2), Daniel, James,

Riley, Amber, Luna, Dexter, Ollie, Kamahlie, Juniper, Milana, Lilly

6TM - Mia, Lily, Levi, Jesse (2), Charley, Flynn, Freddie, Ruben, Keian

Cooking Next Week

These children have cookery next week please can they bring in 
a container...

Monday 13th October these following children in Year 6 will need a container suitable
for Quesadilla..

Vincent, Dylan, Fletcher, Tommy, Harry, Harvey R, Tyler, Ben, Harvey, Destiny, Georgia,
Paloma, Ella, River, Elliott.

Tuesday 14th October these following children in Year 5 will need a container suitable
for Mexican Bean Soup..

Ethan, Ralph, Theo, Freddie, Bonnie, Luca, Danielle, Peyton, Corey, Samuel, Arlo,
Benjamin.

Wednesday 15th October these following children in Year 1 will need a container
suitable for Pizza..

Albie, Luna, Harvey, Isaac, Ellisa, Marley, Raiyn, Demi, Andy, Dexter, Ernest, Elliott.

If your child attends Cookery Club on either Monday or Tuesday please can they bring
in a container every week!!



Best wishes,
 
 

Robin Chubb 
Acting Headteacher  

Chat

Read
Play

Attendance
Whole School Attendance since 3  September is 95.06%rd

Whole School Attendance this week is 93.66%

KS1 Class with best attendance this week is RLM with 100%

KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 6LR with 99.26%
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